



PORCHESTER GOLF SOCIETY



9 ELM DRIVE, NORTH HARROW, MIDDLESEX, HA2 7BS

TEL NUMBERS: H: 020 8863 7161, MOB: 0788 767 8609.

E-MAIL: PGS@PORCHESTERGS.COM WEB: [HTTP://WWW.PORCHESTERGS.COM](http://www.porchestergs.com)

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING SUNDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 2007 @ LIGHTHOUSE LOUNGE

- ASH AMIN OPENED THE AGM WITH AN OUTLINE OF THE AGENDA.

ALL FOUR MEMBERS OF THE EXISTING PGS COMMITTEE WERE PRESENT: -

ASH AMIN - AA	(GENERAL SECRETARY)
MAYUR PATEL - MP	(FIXTURE SECRETARY)
ETAN PATEL - EP	(HANDICAP SECRETARY)
RAKESH GUPTA - RG	(TREASURER) [LEFT AFTER HIS TREASURER REPORT]

TWO OF THE THREE MEMBERS REPRESENTING THE EXISTING SOCIAL COMMITTEE WERE PRESENT: -

FAISAL SHIVJI - FS	
KESH PATEL - KP	
HARVEY BHACHU - HB	[NOT PRESENT]

AGENDA:

- | | | | |
|-----|--|-----------|----------------------------|
| | COLLECTION OF SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2008. | (£10.00). | (RG) |
| 1. | APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. | | (AA) |
| 2. | MINUTES\NOTES OF AGM HELD IN 2007. | | (AA) |
| 3. | GENERAL SECRETARY'S REPORT. | | (AA) |
| 4. | TREASURER'S REPORT. | | (RG) |
| 5. | HANDICAP SECRETARY'S REPORT. | | (EP) |
| 6. | SOCIAL COMMITTEE'S REPORT. | | (Soc Comm\Fs & KP) |
| 7. | NEW RULES BY THE COMMITTEE. | | (PGS COMM) |
| 8. | PROPOSED NEW RULES\CHANGES BY COMMITTEE & MEMBERS. | | (PGS COMM + VARIOUS) |
| 9. | CHANGES\UPDATES TO CONSTITUTION & EXISTING RULES. | | (PGS COMM + VARIOUS) |
| 10. | MEMBERS AWARENESS. | | (PGS COMM) |
| 11. | MISCELLANEOUS IDEA'S. | | (PGS COMM) |
| 12. | SLOW PLAY AND TIME-KEEPING ISSUES. | | (PGS COMM + VARIOUS) |
| 13. | ANY OTHER BUSINESS. | | (PGS COMM + VARIOUS) |
| 14. | DRAW FOR THE MATCHPLAY COMPETITION. | | (AA) |
| 15. | ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR BOTH PGS & SOCIAL COMMITTEES. | | (NEW COMMITTEES TAKE OVER) |

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:- (AA)

AA FORMALLY OPENED THE 2007/08 PGS AGM PROCEEDINGS WITH AN APOLOGY FROM THE MEMBERS WHO HAVE BEEN UNABLE TO ATTEND (LISTED BELOW)

ANIL, ASHISH, BHAVESH, BSHARAT, CHANNA, CHICO, DEEPAK, DIPAK, DIPESH, HARVEY, KIRAN, MINESH, NAVDIP, NEAL, PARESH, PATRICK, RAVI, SAMMAT, SANDY, SM, SANJ T, SHAILEN, SHITAL, SHREYA, SNEHAL, SUNIL, VIJAY D & VIJAY P.

25 OF THE 53 MEMBERS ATTENDED THE AGM.

ASH, AMAN, DHIREN, DRAVISH, ELAISH, ETAN, FAISAL, GORDHAN, HARRY, HITESH, HONEY, KESH, MAYUR, MILAN, NISH, RAJ D, R. DAVDA, RAJA, RAKESH, RAMESH, SHANIL, SHESH, SITAL, VIJAY V & VINNY

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES\NOTES OF AGM HELD IN 2006/07:- (AA)

ALL THE MEMBERS PRESENT APPROVED THE MINUTES FROM THE AGM HELD ON SUNDAY 29TH OCTOBER 2006.

3. GENERAL SECRETARY'S REPORT: - (AA)

- MEMBERS' RESPONSE TO REGISTRATION IS STILL POOR.
LOOK AT CHART ON PG.3, THE GUYS AT THE TOP NEED TO START RESPONDING TO CONFIRM OR REJECT THE INVITATION TO THE EVENTS.
- LACK OF RESPONSE TO MAILS SENT OUT AND RESPONDING ACCORDINGLY.
SIMILAR TO THE ABOVE HOWEVER WE DO HAVE TO RESPOND WITHIN A TIME LIMIT SO THAT THE SOC COMM CAN CARRY OUT THEIR DUTIES. (EXAMPLES: AGM & XMAS)
- MEMBERS MOAN DURING THE SEASON BUT NEVER PROVIDE THE COMMITTEE WITH IDEAS/SOLUTIONS.
SLOW PLAY, WHY AM I GROUPED WITH THIS PERSON? COURSE WAS NOT VERY GOOD, FOOD VENUE ORGANISED BY THE SOC COMM WAS NOT VERY GOOD?
MEMBERS MUST MAKE THE PGS & SOC COMMS AWARE OF THESE ISSUES, SO THAT THEY CAN BE ADDRESSED TO AVOID REOCCURRENCES.
- IDEAS/VIEWS SUBMITTED FOR DISCUSSION AT THE AGM, THEY DON'T SEEM TO BE THOUGHT THROUGH OR EVEN RESEARCHED.
MOST OF THE VIEWS SEEM TO BE AIMED AT CERTAIN PLAYERS, AND NOT FOR THE MAJORITY OF THE MEMBERS, ALSO IDEAS SENT IN NEED TO BE RESEARCHED NOT JUST SENT IN.
- SOCIAL COMMITTEE REQUIRES MORE INPUT FROM MEMBERS.
- GOLFING VENUES FOR 2008.
NEED TO KNOW IF VENUES WE PLAY ARE GOOD AND THAT WE SHOULD KEEP FOR THE COMING SEASON OR IF BAD THEN LET US KNOW AND WHY.
- GROUP CAPTAINS
APART FROM MYSELF AND RAKS WHO ARE WILLING TO BE CAPTAINS AT EVERY EVENT I DON'T GET PEOPLE ASKING FOR THAT ROLE, SEEMS PEOPLE WANT TO SHUN AWAY FROM IT.
NEED SOME STRONG CHARACTERS OR EVEN THE ONES THAT FEEL HARD DONE BY FOR SLOW PLAY TO COME FORWARD.

4. TREASURER'S REPORT: - (RG)

RG PRESENTED A BREAKDOWN OF THE ANNUAL ACCOUNTS. A COPY OF THE CURRENT PGS BALANCES PLUS A P&L REPORT WAS AVAILABLE FOR ALL MEMBERS PRESENT (IT WILL ALSO BE AVAILABLE ON THE WEB SITE). THE TOTAL P/L FOR 2007 WAS A LOSS OF (£347.80).

THE PGS ACCOUNTS FOR 2007 WERE APPROVED BY ALL THE MEMBERS PRESENT.

BASED ON THE EXPENDITURE ON PGS EVENTS DURING 2007, THE COST OF HOSTING EVENTS IN THE FORTHCOMING YEAR IS LIKELY TO INCREASE BY A VERY LITTLE MARGIN. WAYS TO KEEP THE PRICE DOWN IS TO CONFIRM THE VENUES BEFORE THE END OF THE YEAR, THEREFORE THE NEED FOR AN INCREASE IN SUBS AS WE DID IN 2007 WILL NOT BE NECESSARY. RG STATED THE LOSS CAME ABOUT AS WE PURCHASED TWO SHIRTS EACH FOR ALL MEMBERS.

5. HANDICAP SECRETARY'S REPORT (EP)

- OVERVIEW OF SEASON 2007

STATISTICS FOR THE SEASON

TOP 3 INCREASES

SITAL 4.4

NEEL 3.4

DRAVISH 2.9

TOP 3 DECREASES

HONEY 20%

RAJA 14%

ETAN 12%

DHIRAN 2.7

ETAN 1.5

AMAN 1.3

TOO MANY HIGH HANDICAPPERS -

WE HAVE CURRENTLY GOT 2/3RD OF THE SOCIETY WHO ARE A HANDICAP OF 19 OR OVER.

- SCORECARDS ERROR

START\FINISH TIMES -

STILL NOT RECORDED ON THE CORRECT CARDS

NAMES OF PLAYER AND MARKER -

STILL FIND CARDS MISSING VITAL INFORMATION AND WRONG PLACES RECORDED.

SCRUFFINESS OF CARDS -

NOT CLEAR, HAS TELEPHONE NUMBERS, SCRIBBLES.

- SLOW PLAY

GENERAL OVERVIEW AND REASONS BEHIND SLOW PLAY -

MEMBERS NOT CONCENTRATING, TAKING LONGER THAN 3 MINS TO LOOK FOR A BALL, BAGS LEFT IN WRONG PLACES, NOT BEING AT THE TEE ON TIME.

STATISTICS FOR SLOW PLAY -

E2 @ WILDWOOD

MAYUR \ SHAIEN \ NISH \ DIPESH - 18 MIN

E3 @ KENT NATIONAL

SITAL \ FAISAL \ AMAN \ ELAISH - 18 MIN

E4 @ THREE RIVERS

DATTANI \ DHIREN \ ANIL \ KAMEL (G) - 30 MIN [GUEST WAS THE MAIN CULPRIT]

E5 @ THE SHIRE

RAKS \ FAISAL \ SHESH \ SAMMAT - 23 MIN

NISH \ SITAL \ NIRAL (G) \ VIK (G) - 22 MIN

[NISH, FAISAL & SITAL WERE GUILTY OF BEING LATE TWICE DURING THE YEAR.]

WAYS IN WHICH THE SOCIETY CAN IMPROVE THE SLOW PLAY -

LEAVING BAGS IN THE WRONG PLACE, ARRIVING TO TEE OF ON TIME, LOOKING FOR YOUR OWN BALLS BEFORE OTHERS, WHEN SHARING BUGGIES TAKE EXTRA CLUBS, AND JUST GENERAL QUICKNESS BETWEEN SHOTS, PICK-UP WHEN YOU CAN'T SCORE.

6. SOCIAL COMMITTEE'S REPORT (SOC COMM)

- RE-CAP OF ATTENDANCES AND EVENTS ARRANGED.
 1. EVENT 1 DINNER @ VENUE 5 - EASTCOTE - 28 ATTENDED
 2. EVENT 2 DINNER @ AUNCHALEES - NORTHWOOD HILLS - 32 ATTENDED
 3. EVENT 5 DINNER @ SALT 'N' PEPPER - WEMBLEY - 31 ATTENDED
 4. IRC DINNER @ LIGHTHOUSE LOUNGE - KENTON - 42 ATTENDED
 5. XMAS DINNER @ MANGO'S - HATCH END - 28 MEMBERS / 20 PARTNERS
- MORE FEEDBACK / CRITICISM REQUIRED FROM MEMBERS REGARDING PREVIOUS EVENTS. HELPS US RE VENUES AND MENUS
- SOCIAL COMMITTEE IS FOR THE BENEFIT OF ALL MEMBERS, AND HENCE, IDEAS GOLFING / NON-GOLFING NEED TO BE GENERATED BY EVERYONE NOT JUST THE COMMITTEE.

7. NEW RULES BY THE COMMITTEE. (PGS COMM)

- 1) ANY MEMBER CONFIRMING ATTENDANCE TO AN EVENT WILL BE REQUIRED TO ATTEND THE DINNER AND STAY FOR THE PRESENTATION. ANY MEMBER NOT ATTENDING THE DINNER AND PRESENTATION (HAVING EARLIER PLAYED GOLF) AND NOT INFORMED THE COMMITTEE BEFORE THE EVENT DAY ITSELF WILL INCUR THE FOLLOWING PENALTY:-

(A) 2 POINT PENALTY AT THE NEXT EVENT THAT THEY ATTEND.

THE ONLY EXCEPTION TO THE ABOVE RULE IS THAT EACH MEMBER IS ALLOWED TO PLAY AT AN EVENT AND NOT ATTEND THE DINNER AND PRESENTATION A MAXIMUM OF TWICE (2) IN EACH PLAYING SEASON SUBJECT TO THE MEMBER HAVING NOTIFIED THE COMMITTEE OF THEIR NON ATTENDANCE TO THE DINNER AND PRESENTATION PRIOR TO THE EVENT DAY ITSELF.

- 2) AT EVERY PGS EVENT (INC IRC) A MEMBER OF THE COMMITTEE SHOULD MAKE SURE THAT THEY HAVE SPOKEN TO THE PROFESSIONAL\STARTER\PRO SHOP, TO OBTAIN THE AVERAGE TIME FOR A ROUND OF GOLF, TAKING INTO ACCOUNT THE DAY OF PLAY, CONDITIONS AND ANY OTHER CIRCUMSTANCES THAT WOULD AFFECT THE PACE OF PLAY. FIFTEEN (15) MINUTES SHOULD BE ADDED TO THIS TIME AND THE FIRST GROUP SHOULD BE ADVISED OF THIS BEFORE THEY TEE OFF.

IF THE FIRST GROUP TAKE LONGER THAN THE TIME RECOMMENDED, A PENALTY, SAME AS ANY OTHER GROUP, WILL BE GIVEN. THE COMMITTEE HAVE A RIGHT TO ASK FOR REASONS OF LATENESS; IF THE GROUP HAVE A VALID REASON THEN NO PENALTY WILL BE GIVEN.

(CLUB COMPETITION OR ANOTHER SOCIETY HOLDING UP PLAY.)

- 3) THE TROPHY PRESENTATIONS AFTER EACH EVENT SHOULD BE DONE BY THE SAME EVENT WINNER FROM THE PREVIOUS YEAR. IF THAT PERSON IS NOT ATTENDING, THEN COMMITTEE WILL CARRY OUT THE PRESENTATIONS. THE COMM OF COURSE CONTINUES TO DO THE OTHER SPEECHES ETC. (THIS IS TO BRING IN DIFFERENT VARIATIONS TO THE NORMAL TROPHY PRESENTATIONS. IT ALSO GOES SOMEWAY TOWARDS ENCOURAGING MEMBERS TO STAND AND SAY A FEW WORDS).

- 4) BRING IN THE MOBILE PHONE RULE AND ALSO TIMING FOR GROUPS AT THE IRC - AT OUR NORMAL MONTHLY EVENTS WE HAVE THE RULE AND PEOPLE OBSERVE IT, HOWEVER THIS YEAR AT THE IRC THE TIMING WENT OUT OF THE WINDOW AND PEOPLE WERE SEEN USING PHONES IN AREAS NORMALLY THE GOLF CLUB WOULD NOT ALLOW LET ALONE OUR OWN SOCIETY RULES.

(PGS COMM WILL COME UP WITH A POINT\FINE PENALTY FOR SLOW PLAY).

- 5) WHEREVER POSSIBLE THE WINNING SHIRT COLOUR FROM OUR IRC SHOULD BE USED AUTOMATICALLY FOR THE ISCC EVENT UNLESS SPECIFIC NEW SHIRTS ARE GIVEN FOR THE ISCC TEAM.

- 6) HAVE ALL MEMBERS WHO ARE PLAYING OF A FULL HC OF 19 OR ABOVE AT THE START OF THE SEASON TO PLAY FOR A HIGH-HANDICAP-CUP TITLE - THEY STILL PLAY IN THE NORMAL COMPETITION ON THE EVENT DAYS AND ARE ENTITLED TO THE NORMAL PRIZES, THERE IS NO MONTHLY PRIZE JUST A TITLE AT THE END OF THE YEAR - THIS HOPEFULLY WILL CREATE A BUZZ AMONGST THE HIGH HANDICAPS.

8. PROPOSED NEW RULES\CHANGES BY COMMITTEE & MEMBERS. (PGS COMM + VARIOUS)

A NUMBER OF NEW RULES AND CHANGES WERE PUT FORWARD BY THE COMMITTEE AS WELL AS THE MEMBERSHIP FOR DISCUSSIONS AND POSSIBLE INCLUSION DURING THE 2008 SEASON.

1) LD & NP - *ASH AMIN & MILAN ADATIA*

BRING BACK LD & NP AND GET REPLACE BEST OUT + BEST IN. ONLY TWO PEOPLE OUTSIDE THE TOP THREE WON THE BO\BI.

MOTION - CARRIED

2) NEW MEMBERS CAP - *ASH AMIN & ETAN PATEL*

DUE TO THE HIGH NUMBER OF 19+ HANDICAPPED GOLFERS IN THE SOCIETY IT WAS FELT THAT MAYBE WE SHOULD CAP ANY NEW MEMBERS FROM JOINING UNLESS THEY ARE 18 OR LESS HC, OR UNTIL WE GET THE QUOTA MORE EVEN.

CURRENT SPLIT IS: 0-18 = 19 & 19+ = 34 10 GOLFERS @ 28HC

MOTION - REJECTED

3) MAX NUMBER OF POSITION HELD ON THE PGS COMM - *MAYUR PATEL & RAKESH GUPTA*

ONLY ONE CAN BE VOTED ON

A) A MEMBER CANNOT HOLD MORE THAN ONE (1) POSITION AT ANY ONE TIME WITHIN THE COMMITTEE.

MOTION - CARRIED

B) THE MAX NUMBER OFF ROLES A MEMBER IS ABLE TO HOLD DURING ONE PLAYING SEASON IS ONE ROLE AND ONE JOINT ROLE SIMULTANEOUSLY.

MOTION - REJECTED

4) NO POINTS FOR TEAM EVENT WINNERS - *HARVEY BHACHU*

PROPOSAL WAS TO CHANGE THE EXISTING AWARD OF 15 POINTS AND PRIZES FOR WINNING A TEAM EVENT, TO THAT OF PRIZES ONLY. IT WAS FELT THE GOLFER OF THE YEAR POINTS SHOULD BE AWARDED FOR INDIVIDUAL PERFORMANCE ONLY. A TEAM EVENT IS CLEARLY NOT AN INDIVIDUAL EFFORT. THE CURRENT PRIZES, I.E. PORCHESTER LOGO GOLF BALLS, ARE A SUFFICIENT REWARD FOR SHARED EFFORTS ON THE DAY.

MOTION - CARRIED

5) LATENESS PENALTY FOR EVENING EVENTS - *HARVEY BHACHU*

PROPOSAL WAS TO CHARGE A £10 FINE FOR LATE-COMERS TO THE DINNER EVENTS ARRANGED BY THE SOC COMM. [FINE DONATED TO CHARITY - AS CHOSEN BY THE COMMITTEE AT THE END OF THE SEASON]. THE SOC COMM FELT THE ARRANGED EVENTS SHOULD RUN ON TIME... BUT IN MANY CASES THIS YEAR DELAYS HAVE BEEN CAUSED BY MEMBERS NOT ARRIVING TO THE VENUES IN TIME. FINING LATE-COMERS SHOULD DECREASE THE NUMBER OF THESE OCCURRENCES. 15 MINUTES GRACE PERIOD, TO ALLOW FOR TRAFFIC / PARKING ISSUES WILL BE ALLOWABLE @ THE SOC COMMS DISCRETION.

MOTION - CARRIED

6) SOCIETY TIE OR BLAZER - ETAN PATEL & RAJA PATEL

TO HAVE EITHER A CLUB TIE (EP) OR A BLAZER (RP) FOR THE SOCIETY. THE COST OF THE ITEM WOULD BE PAID BY ALL PARTICIPATING MEMBERS. IT SHOULD BE WORN AT THE ISCC DINNER IF REQUIRED AS WELL AS ANYTIME THE PGS COMM FEEL IT WILL BE SUITABLE AT AN EVENING DINNER AFTER THE GOLF. ALL MEMBERS WILL BE REQUIRED TO WEAR ONE WHEN REQUIRED; IF NOT THEN A FINE WILL BE APPLIED.

MOTION - CARRIED (10 = TIE, 9 = BLAZER & 2 = NEITHER)

7) SUBSIDY FOR ISCC TEAM MEMBERS - ETAN PATEL & RAJA PATEL

ALL MEMBERS THAT QUALIFY AND MAKE THE ISCC TEAM WILL RECEIVE A REDUCTION OF £30.00 EACH THAT WILL GO TOWARDS PAYMENT OF THE DAY. IT WAS FELT WE ARE REPRESENTING PGS & WILL BE PAID FOR FROM THE PGS FUNDS.

MOTION - CARRIED

8 WILDCARDS FOR THE ISCC - HARVEY BHACHU (A), DIPAK CHAVDA (B) & MILAN ADATIA (C)
OR KEEP AS CURRENT WHERE PGS COMM CHOOSE (D).

A) WILDCARD VOTING SYSTEM FOR ISCC TEAM.

PROPOSAL:

- COMMITTEE PUTS UP SIX "AVAILABLE TO PLAY" CANDIDATES FOR THE 3 PLACES IN THE ISCC TEAM FOLLOWING THE FINAL EVENT OF THE YEAR.
- THE MEMBERSHIP VOTE FOR THEIR CHOSEN CANDIDATE FOR THE WILDCARD SLOT BETWEEN THEN AND THE INTERNAL RYDER CUP.
- TOP THREE IN THE BALLOT ARE IN THE TEAM AS WILDCARDS.
- FOR A TIE IN THIRD SPOT - THE LOWEST HANDICAPPER GETS THE POSITION

REASONING: ALLOWS THE MEMBERSHIP TO HAVE MORE CONTROL OVER WHOM THEY ARE SENDING INTO BATTLE AT THE ISCC. + THE COMMITTEE STILL HAVE THEIR INPUT AS WELL.

B) OUT 12 PEOPLE THAT QUALIFY FOR THE ISCC SHOULD PICK THE 3 WILDCARDS

C) ISCC SHOULD BE TOP 15 AVAILABLE NOT TOP 12 AND THEN 3 WILDCARDS.

D) KEEP AS CURRENT WHERE PGS COMM CHOOSE

IT WAS FELT AFTER DISCUSSING ALL THE PROS AND CONS OF EACH PROPOSAL THAT THE BEST OPTION IS TO LEAVE IT TO THE PGS COMM AS THEY HAVE A BETTER KNOWLEDGE OF HOW PEOPLE ARE PERFORMING DURING THE YEAR, RATHER THAN LEAVING TO MEMBERS WHO MIGHT BE INFLUENCED TO PICK CERTAIN PLAYERS AND NOT LOOKING FULLY AT ALL THE STATS.

MOTION - CARRIED (D) (FOR THE PGS COMM TO CONTINUE PICKING THE WILDCARDS.)

9. CHANGES\UPDATES TO CONSTITUTION & EXISTING RULES. (PGS COMM + VARIOUS)

PGS COMM

- HIGH HC RULE NEEDS TO CHANGE - CURRENTLY IT IS SET TO 24 IN THE CONSTITUTION THAT NEEDS TO CHANGE TO 25 AS WE NOW PLAY 7/8TH OF THE FULL HC THEREFORE THE MAX IS 25.
- MONTHLY EVENT TO NOW INCLUDE THE MIDWEEK AND THE IRC EVENTS IN THE CONSTITUTION.
- POINTS SYSTEM TO CHANGE - BEFORE THE 2007 ONLY THE TOP TEN BEST SCORES RECEIVED POINTS AT THE EVENTS, AS OF THE START OF 2007 THE POINTS SYSTEM WAS CHANGED AND THE UPDATED TABLE NEEDS TO BE ADDED TO THE CONSTITUTION.
- CHEATING\STEALING - ANYONE CAUGHT CHEATING OR STEALING WILL HAVE THEIR MEMBERSHIP TERMINATED AS OUTLINED IN SECTION 5 OF THE CONSTITUTION - MEMBERSHIP TERMINATION.
- ROLES OF OFFICERS - NEED TO BE MORE DEFINED AND THE SECRETARY ROLES TO BE SEPARATED, UNDER THE CONSTITUTION.
- PGS COMM WILL NOT INSIST ON HAVING THE GROUP CAPTAIN SIGNING THE START\FINISH TIMES ON THEIR CARD, AS LONG AS BOTH THE START & FINISHED TIMES ARE MARKED ON ONE CARD WITHIN THAT GROUP IT WILL BE ACCEPTED AND NO PENALTY FOR THE GROUP WILL BE INCURRED. - PLAYING RULES.

10. MEMBERS AWARENESS. (PGS COMM)

- 1) IF POSSIBLE WE WOULD LIKE TO ENCOURAGE MEMBERS NOT TO PLACE BETS ON THE IRC. CAPTAINS IN FUTURE SHOULD NOT BE PAIRING MEMBERS TOGETHER OTHERWISE WE WILL START HAVING REQUEST TO PLAY ONE ANOTHER.
- 2) IF ANYONE BOOKS BUGGIES THEN EMAIL\TEXT THE PGS COMM SO THAT WE DO NOT HAVE A REOCCURRENCE OF THE PROBLEMS WE HAD THIS YEAR - I.E. MEMBERS SAYING THEY BOOKED AND THEN THE CLUB SAYING THEY HAVE NO RECORD. IF MEMBERS WOULD LIKE TO BOOK BUGGIES THEN THEY ARE ENCOURAGED TO PAY FOR THESE IN ADVANCE.

11. MISCELLANEOUS IDEA'S. (PGS COMM)

SHITAL THAKKAR -

- 1) THERE IS A COST DIFFERENCE FOR NOT STAYING FOR DINNER. ON A FEW OCCASIONS I HAVE NOT PLAYED BECAUSE £70 FOR A GOLF ROUND IS SOMETIMES COST PROHIBITIVE.

FIRSTLY WE ARE ORGANISING GOLF DAYS NOT GOLF ROUNDS. THE PRIMARY PURPOSE OF THE SOCIETY IS TO SPEND THE DAY PLAYING GOLF AND THEN FINISHING IT OFF WITH DINNER, DRINKS AND THE PRESENTATION. ANOTHER FACTOR IS THE GOLF CLUBS TEND TO PROVIDE BOOKINGS WITH DINNER INCLUDED IN THE PACKAGE. IT WOULD BE UNFAIR TO GIVE CERTAIN PEOPLE A DISCOUNT WHERE-BY DINNER WAS ORGANISED AWAY FROM THE GOLF CLUB AND THEY DID NOT PAY FOR DINNER IF THEY DID NOT STAY BUT ANOTHER MEMBER HAD TO PAY JUST BECAUSE IT WAS HELD AT THE CLUB.

- 2) NEW MEMBERS TO START WITH A MAX HANDICAP OF 10 OR LESS FOR BETTER PLAYERS TO AVOID THE BANDIT SITUATION.

THIS WOULD BE GREATLY UNFAIR ON NEW MEMBERS WHO ARE HIGHER THAN 10 ESPECIALLY IF THEY ARE CLOSER TO A 20 HC, THEY WOULD HAVE TO PLAY A NUMBER OF EVENTS AND SPEND A HUGE AMOUNT OF MONEY BEFORE IT WOULD BE VIABLE FOR THEM TO COMPLETE.

SHITAL THAKKAR & RAJA PATEL -

- 3) PROPOSAL WOULD BE TO HAVE SOME EVENTS WITHOUT THE EVENING MEAL. THIS WOULD LEAVE MEMBERS FREE TO SERVICE THEIR OTHER COMMITMENTS AND STILL PLAY THE EVENT. MEMBERS COULD THEN ARRANGE THEIR OWN EVENINGS.

SIMILAR TO POINT 1 OF THIS SECTION, WE ARE TRYING TO ORGANISE GOLF DAYS NOT GOLF ROUNDS.

SHESH PATEL & ETAN PATEL -

- 4) IRC - CAN WE LOOK INTO PLAYING IRC OVER TWO DAYS (SAT & SUN) BETTER BALL ON DAY ONE AND SINGLES ON DAY TWO + OVERNIGHT STAY.

THIS WILL BE LOOKED INTO BY THE NEW COMMITTEE AND PRICES WILL GO OUT AT LEAST SIX MONTHS IN ADVANCE FOR MEMBERS TO AT LEAST GIVE SOME IMPRESSION AS TO IF THE COMMITTEE SHOULD GO AHEAD AND BOOK SOMETHING. (AA) SUGGESTED FROM SOME COURSES HE LOOKED INTO THAT COSTING WOULD BE AROUND £160.00 - £200.00 (THIS WOULD INCLUDE 2 ROUNDS, BREAKFAST AND DINNER PLUS A NIGHT'S STAY).

IF IT DOES GO AHEAD THEN PLEASE NOTE THE WEEKEND AWAY FOR THE IRC WILL NOT AUTOMATICALLY REPLACE THE EVENT GOING FORWARD BUT FOR AT LEAST THIS COMING YEAR IT WILL AS A TRAIL.

DHIREN MORZARIA -

- 5) IN 2007 THE VENUES FOR ALL THE EVENTS WERE NEW TO ALL MEMBERS, EXCEPT FOR A FEW PEOPLE WHO MANAGED TO GET A ROUND IN BEFORE AN EVENT. I BELIEVE THAT THEREFORE, A LOT PEOPLE STRUGGLED TO SHOOT A GOOD ROUND AND ENJOY THEIR DAY. IT WAS CLEARLY REFLECTED ON THE WINNING SCORES FOR MOST EVENTS WHICH WERE IN THE EARLY 30s. THIS SHOWS THAT EVEN THE LOW HANDICAPPERS STRUGGLED TO SHOOT THEIR HANDICAP, ACTUALLY ONLY 1 PERSON SHOT HIS HANDICAP IN THE WHOLE OF 2007 SEASON (HARVEY @ PGS OPEN 37PTS) !! WE PLAYED SOME GREAT VENUES LAST YEAR BUT I BELIEVE THAT IT'S DUE TO THE UNFAMILIARITY OF THE COURSE RATHER THAN OUR ABILITY THAT MANY OF US STRUGGLED.

THEREFORE, I PROPOSE THAT WE PLAY MAYBE JUST ONE NEW COURSE IN A SEASON AND THE REST SHOULD BE THE ONES (GOOD ONES) FROM PREVIOUS SEASON OR SEASONS.

THE PGS COMM WILL LOOK INTO TRYING TO GET SOME COURSES THAT WE HAVE PLAYED AND THOSE THAT ARE CLOSER, BUT IT WILL DEPEND ON THOSE COURSES AND IF THEY CAN CATER FOR U AND THE PRICE IS WITHIN OUR BUDGET.

ETAN PATEL & RAJA PATEL -

- 6) EACH EVENT SHOULD HAVE A SPECIAL GROUPING, NOMINATED BEFORE THE START OF THE FIRST EVENT. AT THE MOMENT WE HAVE GOY ORDER, TOP 12 HANDICAP ORDER, EMAIL RESPONSE ORDER. MAY BE WE SHOULD ALSO HAVE GOY FOR THE END OF THE PREVIOUS SEASON, PGS RANKINGS AND ONE MORE.

REASON: THIS WAY THERE'S FAIRNESS ACROSS THE BOARD. IT'S PRE-DEFINED SO NO MEMBER(S) CAN ARGUE WHY THEY'VE BEEN PUT WITH THIS OR THAT PLAYER, UNLESS THEY HAVE A GUEST WITH THEM. IT ALSO MAKES COMM'S JOB EASIER AND FAIRER FOR THE WHOLE SOCIETY.

AA - MENTIONED THAT SOME OF THE EVENTS CANNOT BE PUT INTO CATEGORIES. WE ALREADY HAVE THREE EVENTS BASED ON CATEGORIES. E5 - LOWEST 12 HC ON THE DAY PLAY TOGETHER, E7 - GOY ORDER, AND E1 & E2 ARE ON EMAIL RESPONSES. WE HAVE TEAM EVENTS DURING THE YEAR AND THOSE TEAMS NEED TO BE EVENLY SPLIT. ALSO WE NEED TO TRY AND SPLIT MEMBERS UP SO THAT EVERYONE GETS TO TRY AND PLAY WITH DIFFERENT MEMBERS AS MUCH AS POSSIBLE, RATHER THAN YOU PLAYING WITH THE SAME PERSON 2-3 TIMES IN A YEAR.

12. SLOW PLAY AND TIME-KEEPING ISSUES. (PGS COMM + VARIOUS)

ETAN PATEL, SHESH PATEL, RAJA PATEL, HONEY PATEL & HARVEY BHACHU -

TRAFFIC LIGHT SLOW PLAY MANAGEMENT SYSTEM:

PROPOSAL: TO MONITOR SLOW-PLAY PRO-ACTIVELY. BUT WITH PENALTIES INCREASING IN SEVERITY

REASONING: SLOW PLAY AFFECTS EACH MEMBER OF OUR SOCIETY, WHETHER IT IS IN THE FORM OF PENALTIES FOR BEING IN A SLOW GROUP, OR BEING HELD UP ON THE COURSE BEHIND A SLOW GROUP. THE AIM OF ANY SUCH SYSTEM IS TO MAKE SLOW PLAY MANAGEMENT PRO-ACTIVE THROUGHOUT THE SEASON IN ORDER TO ALLOW REPEAT CULPRITS TO BE HIGHLIGHTED BEFORE A GROUP TEES OFF, OR FOR THEM TO BE PUNISHED FURTHER.

STRUCTURE OF CHANGES:

ALL GOLFERS START A SEASON WITH A CLEAN SLATE.

1ST TIME OFFENDERS IN A SEASON ARE DEDUCTED 2 POINTS AS USUAL AND ARE HIGHLIGHTED "GREEN" IN THE GROUP LISTING FOR THE NEXT EVENT THAT THEY ATTEND. HENCE, THEIR GROUP MEMBERS FOR THE SECOND EVENT ARE AWARE OF THE FACT BEFORE THEY TEE OFF.

2ND TIME OFFENDERS IN A SEASON ARE DEDUCTED 2 POINTS AND FINED £25 [DONATED TO CHARITY - AS CHOSEN BY THE COMMITTEE AT THE END OF THE SEASON]. INDIVIDUAL IS NOW HIGHLIGHTED "AMBER" IN THE GROUP LISTINGS, TO MAKE THEIR PLAYING PARTNERS AWARE THAT THEY HAVE A TWO-TIME OFFENDER IN THEIR GROUP WHO IS IN NEED OF TIME-AWARENESS ASSISTANCE.

3RD TIME OFFENDERS ARE FINED £50 AND DQ'D FOR THE EVENT. THE INDIVIDUAL IS NOW HIGHLIGHTED IN "RED" IN THE GROUP LISTINGS.

4TH TIME OFFENDERS ARE DQ'D, FINED AND BANNED FOR THAT SEASON!

THE SYSTEM IS RESET AT THE START OF EVERY SEASON... BUT WITH ONLY THE LAST EVENTS LATENESS CARRYING OVER INTO THE NEW SEASON

HARVEY IS THE ONLY MEMBER THAT INSISTED ON A BAN THE OTHERS DID NOT.

- * ALWAYS HAVING TO WORRY ABOUT SPEEDING UP THE 17TH & 18TH AS YOU TEND TO KNOCK-ON EFFECT AS EACH GROUP RUSHES TOWARDS THE END.
- * THERE SHOULD BE SOME CONSIDERATION GIVEN TO EXACTLY WHAT SLOW PLAY MEANS: IT SHOULD NOT BE A DEFAULT RULING OF 15 MINS BEHIND THE GROUP AHEAD.
- * TOO MUCH EMPHASIS WAS PUT ON FINISHING 15 MINS BEHIND THE GROUP IN FRONT.

THE PRESENT COMM HAD A NUMBER OF ISSUES WITH THE PROPOSED SYSTEM AS OUTLINED BELOW. THE COMMITTEE'S VIEW WAS THAT IT WOULD HAVE A MORE OF A NEGATIVE IMPACT ON THE MEMBERS AND WOULD THEREFORE NOT BE ADOPTED.

1) IF MEMBERS FELT THEY WERE RUSHING TO FINISH BECAUSE THEY WERE LIKELY TO INCUR A "POINTS" PENALTY THEN BY ALSO INTRODUCING A MONETARY PENALTY IT WAS GOING TO MAKE IT WORSE.

2) A MEMBER WILL START TO GET A LABEL ATTACHED THAT THEY ARE A SLOW PLAYER ALTHOUGH THAT IS WHAT WE NEED TO FIND OUT IT IS NOT GOOD TO HIGHLIGHT THE PERSON OUT, IT IS BETTER TO TRY AND SHOW THE PERSON TIPS ON IMPROVING.

3) WHEN THE GROUPING ARE COMPLIED AND A MEMBER THAT HAS BEEN HIGHLIGHTED AS A SLOW PLAYER IS GROUPED WITH SOME MEMBERS, THOSE MEMBERS WOULD FEEL THEY ARE ALREADY TO BE UNDER PRESSURE TO FINISH WITHIN THE ALLOTTED TIME

HONEY PATEL -

TO HELP ADDRESS SLOW PLAY ISSUE:

A TIMING SHEET SHOULD BE PLACED ON HOLES 1,4,7,10,13,15,18 (EVERY 3 HOLES), AND THE CAPTAINS TO RECORD TIME OF TEEING OFF, USING THE SAME METHOD AS CURRENTLY EMPLOYED ON HOLE 1, I.E. TIME OF FIRST HIT.

THIS WILL HELP ADDRESS THE PROBLEM WHERE GROUPS ARE NOT MAINTAINING A STEADY PACE OF PLAY THROUGHOUT THE ROUND. THIS HAS LED TO GROUPS SPEEDING-UP FOR THE CLOSING HOLES, CAUSING A VACUUM AFFECT BEHIND THEM, AND GENERAL COMPLAINTS AROUND SLOWER GROUPS MASKING ISSUES CAUSED DURING THE ROUND BY RUNNING ROUND THE LAST FEW HOLES.

(THE ABOVE I DON'T BELIEVE NEEDS TO BE VOTED ON, AND COULD BE ADOPTED BY THE COMMITTEE AS AN OPERATIONAL CHANGE), BUT IF YOU DISAGREE THEN IT CAN BE PUT TO THE VOTE.

ALL THOUGH IT SOUNDS LIKE A GOOD IDEA, IT WOULD BE UNFAIR ON THE PGS COMM TO GO THROUGH ALL THE STATS PRODUCED AND THEN TRY AND CONCLUDE WHO/WHICH GROUPS WERE LATE. ISSUES LIKE LOST BALL OR PLAYING PROVISIONAL BALLS WOULD NATURALLY CAUSE DELAYS AT CERTAIN HOLES BUT THIS WILL NOT GIVE AN INDICATION WHICH GROUP WAS SLOW.

STATS CREATED BY AA:

- OVER 7 EVENTS WE HAD 64 GROUPS OF WHICH 59 TIMES THEY CAME IN WITHIN THEIR TIME. 91%
- EVENT 6 @ SILVERMERE WAS OUR WORST FOR TIMING ALL 10 GROUPS TOOK OVER 5 HRS
- HOWEVER TAKING INTO ACCOUNT ALL GROUPS AT EVERY EVENT THE AVERAGE TIME TAKEN TO COMPLETE A ROUND WAS **4 HRS 44 MINS**.
- SO BEARING IN MIND WE WANT TO HIT 4HRS 30 MINS AS A SOCIETY AND THE GENERAL CONCERN IS WE ARE PLAYING AT NEAR TO 5HRS. FROM THE STATS WE ARE IN THE MIDDLE. THEREFORE WITH A LITTLE CO-OPERATION WE CAN WORK TOWARDS 4HRS 35MINS A ROUND. THE LATTER GROUPS IN THE DAY TEND TO BE FADING AWAY.

CONCLUSION:

THE PGS COMM WILL "TRIAL" THE USE THE SUGGESTED COURSE TIME TO DETERMINE THE TIME WE PLAY AND ADD AN ADDITIONAL 15 MINS ON TOP FOR AT LEAST THE FIRST 2 EVENTS. THE COMM WILL ALSO GET THE GROUP CAPTAINS TOGETHER TO SET THE TIMES AND ALSO GO THROUGH THE RULES/DUTIES OF THE DAY. MORE EMPHASIS WILL BE PUT ON NOT JUST THE GC BUT ALSO THE MEMBERS THEMSELVES.

THE COMM WILL DECIDE IF ANY RULES CHANGES ARE APPLICABLE AFTER THE TRIAL HAS BEEN COMPLETED. PENALTIES WILL BE BASED ON A "POINTS" DEDUCTION SCHEME AND NO MONETARY PENALTIES WILL BE INTRODUCED.

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS. (PGS COMM + VARIOUS)

RAJA PATEL -

- 1) SHOULD WE NOT HAVE A RULES PERSON/S WHO DISCUSSES OR CLARIFIES ISSUES ON EVENT DAY SUCH AS LOCAL RULES ETC. ALSO WE COULD COVER 1 OR 2 RULES PER EVENT PRIOR TO THE EVENT THAT ARE COMMON MISTAKES.

I BELIEVE 90% OF THE PGS MEMBERS DO NOT KNOW THE CORRECT RULING FOR RED/YELLOW STAKES WHICH IS SOMETHING THAT WE ARE GOING TO FACE AT PRACTICALLY 100% OF COURSES WE PLAY. ALSO THING LIKE STAKED TREES MOST PEOPLE WOULD AUTOMATICALLY DROP TWO CLUB LENGTHS AWAY WHICH IS WRONG?

IF ANYONE HAS A RULES DISCREPANCY ON THE DAY IT SHOULD BE RESEARCHED, IF NEEDED AND THE RULES PERSON/S SHOULD BE RESPONSIBLE FOR DISCUSSING THIS RULING AT THE NEXT EVENT. THIS POSITION CAN BE GIVEN TO DIFFERENT PEOPLE SO IT GIVES MORE MEMBERS A CHANCE TO LEARN THE RULES.

RAJA HAS VOLUNTEERED TO BE A RULES PERSON AND THEREFORE AT THE BEGINNING OF EACH EVENT HE WILL GO THROUGH 1-3 OF THE MOST COMMON RULES THAT YOU ARE LIKELY TO FACE DURING A ROUND. THIS SPEED WILL BE CONDUCTED EITHER DURING OR AFTER THE MORNING SPEECHES.

SHESH PATEL -

- 2) WEBSITE:
THE WEBSITE IS IN NEED OF TLC....TO ME LOOKS OUTDATED, I AM HAPPY TO RE-DESIGN THE SITE BUT I WILL LEAVE IT FOR SOME ELSE TO INPUT THE DATA.

SHESH WILL SPEAK TO RAKESH ABOUT TAKING OVER THE WEB SITE.

- 3) T-SHIRTS & LOGO:
BOTH ARE OLD FASHION. CAN YOU LOOK AT CHANGING BOTH FOR SOMETHING MORE UP TO DATE?

THE PRIMARY REASON FOR RETAINING THE EXISTING SHIRT SUPPLIER IS DUE TO THE INITIAL SET-UP COSTS. IF THE DECISION TO SWITCH SUPPLIER WAS APPROVED, THEN ADDITIONAL SETUP COSTS WOULD BE INCURRED. THE DISCOUNTS WE HAVE MANAGED TO SECURE ALSO PROVIDE US "VALUE FOR MONEY" WITH THE SHIRTS WE CURRENTLY PURCHASE. AS FOR THE "LOGO", THE MAJORITY OF MEMBERS PRESENT FELT THAT IT SHOULD BE LEFT AS IT IS.

- 4) TIME KEEPING & REGISTRATION:
FOR COURSES WE PLAYING WHICH ARE MORE THAN 1.5 HOURS AWAY, IF YOU ARE LATE 2 TO 10MINS YOU INCUR 1 STROKE PENALTY 11 MINS AND ABOVE 2 STROKES.

THE EXISTING PGS COMM SUGGESTED THAT IT WOULD NOT BE APPROPRIATE TO ADOPT THIS RULE AND LEAVING 15 MINS EARLY WOULD BE A BETTER OPTION. THE COMM HAVE ENOUGH TASKS TO COMPLETE DURING THE REGISTRATION PERIOD.

5) EVENT DONATOR:

THE PRIZES SHOULD BE PRESENTED BY THE PERSON WHO DONATED THE TROPHY, PREVIOUS YEAR'S WINNER OR EVEN BY BOTH. THE COMMITTEE SHOULD LOOK AT GETTING NEW DONATOR'S FOR TROPHIES THAT WERE GIVEN BY MEMBERS WHO HAVE LEFT THE SOCIETY OR ARE NO LONGER PLAYING REGULARLY FOR THE SOCIETY THAT WILL GIVE NEW MEMBERS A CHANCE TO MAYBE DONATE AN EVENT.

IT WAS LEFT AS WE WOULD NOT BE CHANGING ANY TROPHIES OR ASKING MEMBERS TO DONATE ANY TROPHIES, UNTIL EITHER THE EXISTING TROPHIES HAVE RUN OUT OF SPACE TO HAVE NEW NAMES ENGRAVED OR THEY ARE PHYSICAL BROKEN AND THEREFORE CANNOT BE USED. IT WOULD BE UNFAIR ON THE PREVIOUS WINNERS TO HAVE THEIR NAMES REMOVED. THE PRESENTATION FORMAT HAS BEEN CHANGED WHERE THE PREVIOUS YEAR'S WINNER WILL DO THE PRESENTATION ALONG WITH A COMM MEMBER.

6) EVENING MEALS:

GET PEOPLE TO SIT WITH TEAM MEMBERS THEY PLAYED WITH ON THE DAY THIS HOPEFULLY WILL HELP MEMBERS TO GET TO KNOW EACH OTHER BETTER.

MEMBERS THAT WERE PRESENT FELT IT WAS A GOOD IDEA AND WHEREVER POSSIBLE THE PGS COMM WILL TRY AND ACCOMMODATE.

7) FIFTH COMMITTEE PERSON:

MEMBERS THAT WERE PRESENT FELT THERE WAS NO NEED TO ADOPT THIS PROPOSAL. THE PGS COMM CAN BRING SOMEONE IN FROM THE MEMBERS IN CASE OF ANY DISPUTES WHERE A HUNG VOTE IS, WE HAVE MAYUR PATEL WHO WILL CARRY ON BEING THE ISCC REPRESENTATIVE, THE PRESENTATIONS AT THE END OF EACH EVENT WILL BE DONE BY A COMM MEMBER AND THE PREVIOUS YEARS WINNER, FINALLY WE ARE STRUGGLING TO FIND FOUR MEMBERS TO TAKE OVER THE PGS COMM, AND THAT SHOULD COME FIRST BEFORE ANY 5TH MEMBER IS INTRODUCED. THE OUT GOING COMM HAVE SAID THEY WILL HELP THE NEW COMM IN CAPACITY THEY WANT.

14. DRAW FOR THE MATCHPLAY COMPETITION. (AA)

TO GET THE NUMBER DOWN TO 32 (FOR THE FIRST ROUND) FROM THE 53 MEMBERS THIS IS HOW THE DRAW FOR THE PRELIMINARY ROUND TOOK PLACE.

- 9 MEMBERS DECIDED TO OP OUT\DID NOT PAY SUBS FOR THIS YEARS MATCHPLAY.
(THEREFORE 44 MEMBERS LEFT).
- 18 MEMBERS, ATTENDED THE MOST EVENTS INCLUDING THE IRC + ISCC, AND THEREFORE WILL NOT TAKE PART IN THE PRELIMINARY ROUND DRAW.
(THEREFORE LEAVES 26 MEMBERS).
- THE 26 NAMES WERE THEN DRAWN TO MAKE THE 13 MATCHES WHICH WILL NEED TO BE PLAYED BY THE FIRST EVENT IN 2008.
- - SO THE DRAW AT THE FIRST EVENT WILL CONSIST OF. -
18 MEMBERS WHO HAVE ATTENDED THE MOST EVENTS + IRC + ISCC.
13 MEMBERS WHO WON THERE MATCHES IN THE PRELIMINARY ROUND.
1 NAME WILL GO INTO THE DRAW AS A BYE.
- THE DRAW AND THE SHOTS RECEIVED BY THE HIGHER HANDICAPPED PLAYER IS SHOWN.

	Nov '07	PRELIMINARY ROUND	APRIL '08		
ASHISH	20	v	28	PATRICK	6
CHANNA	18	v	19	SAMMAT	1
DAVDA	20	v	24	NISH	3
DIPESH	28	v	28	SHANIL	0
DRAVISH	23	v	23	SUNIL	0
GORDHAN	19	v	28	ELAISH	7
KIRAN	20	v	26	HARRY	5
MINESH	16	v	22	SNEHAL	5
RAJA	8	v	22	MILAN	11
RAMESH	11	v	28	SANJ T	13
SHAILEN	16	v	28	NAV	9
SHITAL	11	v	15	DEEPAK	3
SHREYA	16	v	21	DHIREN	4

15. ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR BOTH PGS & SOCIAL COMMITTEES.

AS ALL FOUR MEMBERS OF THE PGS COMMITTEE STOOD DOWN THIS YEAR, WE HAVE A NEW COMMITTEE, THE OUTGOING COMMITTEE HAS EXPRESSED THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT. AS TWO MEMBERS OF THE SOCIAL COMM TOOK UP POSTS IN THE PGS COMMITTEE, NEW SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS WERE ELECTED FOR THOSE ROLES.

THEREFORE:

PGS COMMITTEE 2008

FAISAL SHIVJI	- SECRETARY
SHESH PATEL	- SECRETARY
HARVEY BHACHU	- HANDICAP SECRETARY
VIJAY VAGHJIANI	- TREASURER

SOCIAL COMMITTEE 2008

KESH PATEL
AMAN CHAUHAN
ELAISH AMIN

ISCC REPRESENTATIVE 2008

MAYUR PATEL

THE 2007/08 AGM WAS FORMALLY CLOSED.